
From: Nelson, Jason  
Sent: 19 October 2018 16:28 
To: 'hi issa'  
Cc: Murray, Gillian <gillian.murray@brent.gov.uk>; Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; 
Barrett, Jennifer <Jennifer.Barrett@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Reference: 13498 

 
Dear Hamida, 
 
I will now withdraw my representations as you have agreed the conditions. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Jason Nelson 
Enforcement Officer 
************************************************************************************** 
 
From: hi issa  
Sent: 19 October 2018 16:20 
To: Nelson, Jason  
Cc: Murray, Gillian ; Business Licence  
Subject: Re: Reference: 13498 

 

Dear Jason,  

 

Thank you for the swift follow up. Yes, I agree to those terms.  

Regards,  

Hamida  

 
From: Nelson, Jason <Jason.Nelson@brent.gov.uk> 
Sent: 19 October 2018 16:14:02 
To:  
Cc: Murray, Gillian; Business Licence 
Subject: RE: Reference: 13498  

 
Dear Hamida, 
 
I write as a follow up to our conversation earlier today regarding the variation submitted. 
 
As agreed, you stated you are willing to accept the hours I suggested for operation of the 
restaurant for licensable activities. 
 
Sunday – Thursday (Regulated entertainment) – 17:00 to 01:00. (Friday – Saturday from 17:00 to 
03:00). 
Sunday – Thursday (Live Music) Nothing after 23:00 unless applying for T.E.N. (Friday – Saturday 
from 20:00 to 03:00). 
 
Late Night refreshments: Sunday – Thursday from 23:00 to 01:00. Friday – Saturday from 23:00 to 
03:00. 
 
Please reply via email stating whether you agree or disagree to the above condition that will be 
attached to your application. 
 

mailto:Jason.Nelson@brent.gov.uk


 
Kind Regards 

 

 
Jason Nelson 
Enforcement Officer 

 
From: hi issa  
Sent: 11 October 2018 18:10 
To: ens.noise@brent.gov.uk 
Subject: Fw: Reference: 13498 

 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 

I hope this email finds you well. We have tried to, to the best of our abilities, to answer all the 
questions/points made by your letter. If you have any other questions, please ask.  
Nuisance Control objects to the proposed hours as there is not suitable parking for patrons who double 

parks outside on double yellow lines and causes obstructions to large vehicles trying to pass. 
Our customers are currently using Red car park which is 24 hours and less than 3 minutes walk. Parking 

would therefore not be a problem. Not only have we been encouraging our customers to use this car park but 

they have been given very serious instruction on where they cannot park (around the side and the back, and 

especially not at the front as this is illegal).  
As the property is now a restaurant the proposed hours will give rise to loitering around when smoking 

and causing public nuisance. 
The restaurant is divided into two sections. The main section of the restaurant and a section for drinking and 

snacks. We ask that all of our customers wait in the snacks section as they wait for their ride home. This will 

ensure that not one customer waits outside the building for the car to pick them up. All staff have been given 

training on how to prevent customers from loitering in the area. And we enforce this with the utmost 

seriousness. Furthermore, the majority of our customers are families and couples on dates, neither group is 

likely to loiter in the areas, in any case, particularly not at night.  
The applicant is to provide evidence of sound proofing the premises that will avoid noise breakout 

from amplified & live music, so local residents will not be affected.  
This issue has been raised by the environmental authorities in the past, in fact, I believe that 
someone from your office (Mr Wood) came in some 18 months ago, perhaps longer, to see the 
noise leakage, if there was any. It is my understanding that there was not. That said, we do not 
have sound proofing evidence this is because it was done by our builders. It was so much 
cheaper for it to be done in-house than contract it out. It is also my understanding that no 
complaints have been made about Hiddo Restaurant inside or outside noise since we have 
been open. And we play music regularly. This, I hope, speaks volumes (mind the pun) about 
how great the sound proofing is.  
Regards,  
Hamida  
 

 

 

mailto:ens.noise@brent.gov.uk

